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Indian Ridge Ward
April 2022 – He Is Risen

As we celebrate Easter this month
and reflect on the resurrection of our Savior, Jesus Christ,

let us remember Him and all that He has done for us.
In Matthew 28:6-7 we read what the angel said to Mary
as she came to the tomb to see the body of Jesus Christ,

“He is not here: for he is risen, as he said.
Come, see the place where the Lord lay. And go quickly, and tell his 

disciples that he is risen from the dead.” It is such a blessing to know 
that Jesus Christ lives and because of His great gift,

each of us will live again after we pass away from this mortal life.  

As President Thomas S. Monson once said about the first Easter
morning, “Our Savior lived again. The most glorious, comforting, and 

reassuring of all events of human history had taken place — the victory 
over death. The pain and agony of Gethsemane and Calvary had been 

wiped away. The salvation of mankind had been secured.
The Fall of Adam had been reclaimed.” This life is not the end.

We all have the ability to rise again as our Savior did.

This Easter season let each of us have peace in our lives because of
Jesus Christ, “He is risen! He is risen! Tell it out with joyful voice.

He has burst his three days’ prison; Let the whole wide earth rejoice.  
Death is conquered; man is free. Christ has won the victory!”

Jesus Christ has conquered death. He lives and loves each one of us.  
He knows each one of us individually.

Through Him, we too will conquer death.
May we each come unto Christ and be perfected in Him

as we remember the wonderful gift that is ours
because of that first Easter morning.

Love, The Indian Ridge Ward Bishopric



Relief Society

“As sisters in Zion, we’ll all work together.
The blessings of God on our labors we’ll seek.

We’ll build up his kingdom with earnest endeavor….”
This song is what we see in the Sisters of our ward

as they serve each other, our ward,
the community and their family.

Our Relief Society Birthday Party was a perfect example
of what we can do together!

President Nelson has taught about Spiritual Momentum.
He said that we need to do what mattereth most and
walk the covenant path. He also ask us, this Easter,

to show our Savior that we want to be like him
by ending a personal conflict that is weighing us down.

Pray for guidance and plead for power
Miracles happen when we obey him and

when we seek and ask for them!

Kristen, Margie, Deanna and Marilynn
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For Family History help please
contact any of the Temple and Family
History Consultants. We would be 
willing to come to your home or have
you at ours to help you learn how to 
find your ancestors, and do the
sacred temple work for them.

They are waiting for your
efforts to help them progress.

Richard Hackett - 801-759-2299
 hackett@byu.net

Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826
 russmesserly@gmail.com

Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529
 ginamesserly@msn.com

Oriana Reyes   - 385-445-3194
 orian@byu.net

Garry True - 801-572-0171
 garrytrue@q.com
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Young Women

Young Men
Tuesday, April 12 - Individual Quorum Activities
Tuesday, April 19 - Chopped - combined activity with young women
Tuesday, April 26 - Combined Young Men Activity - Airborne
Tuesday, May 3 - Individual Quorum Activities
Friday, Saturday, May 13-14 - Overnight Camp - more details to come
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Save the dates:
FSY at BYU - with our stake June 13-17. If you cannot attend that
 week you can pick a different week when signing up.
 
Girls’ Camp - June 28th - July 1st at Spruces Campground
 
Brighton Camp (for YW born in 2008 and 2009)
 Monday 6/27 - Friday 7/1/22. On May 1st we can request a
 separate week to go so that they don't miss our ward Girls Camp 

Sunday, April 10 - Nina and Megan teach YW lesson 
 11:15 BYC for class presidencies (Brooklyn and Taylee)

Tuesday, April 12 - Missionary fireside, write letters to Amber Weight

Sunday, April 17 - Easter. Invite your neighbors and friends for our
 Easter Sunday program!

Tuesday, April 19 - Combined activity with the YM (priests in charge)
 Chopped cooking competition

Sunday, April 24 - Combined lesson about ministering with the Bishop
 3 p.m. Class Presidency Meeting

Tuesday, April 26 - Photography class taught by Erika Weight



 

Listening to General Conference last weekend was a beautiful
experience, it was so nice to have the opportunity to see all of the 
General Authorities as a united group, with the choirs behind them 
singing to the Heavens. Our hymns are amazing to hear, more than 
one of the General Authorities referred to hymns in their messages, 
to teach sacred truths and lessons of life. With this thought, we want 
to announce that the Primary children will be participating
in a Primary Presentation in Sacrament Meeting on:

September 25th. **Save The Date**
The songs and hymns the children will be presenting during the 
program, have been chosen. Anyone can create a playlist, using the 
Church app. “Sacred Music”. Feel free to do this, especially if you 
have children in Primary, it will be fun to hear as the children sing 
along and become more and more familiar with the music. Here is the 
list of songs/hymn:

Follow The Prophet     Children’s Songbook 110
The Holy Ghost      Children’s Songbook 105
I Am A Child Of God    Children’s Songbook 2
Keep The Commandments    Children’s Songbook 146
I Love To See The Temple    Children’s Songbook 95
Families Can Be Together Forever  Children’s Songbook 188
Love One Another     Children’s Songbook 136
A Child’s Prayer     Children’s Songbook 12
Kindness Begins With Me    Children’s Songbook 145b
I Will Walk With Jesus (Children)  Additional Songs for Children
We Thank Thee, O God, for a Prophet Hymns #19

We love serving with the children in Primary, and look forward to 
their program in September. As a reminder, we still have copies of 
“Gathering the Family of God” Activity and Coloring Books. This can 
be used for children and grandchildren to help with understanding 
of the Plan of Salvation. Please let us know if you need one.
      Keila, Kim, Stephanie and Barbara
April Birthdays:
Weslie Austin April 9   Linkin Kennedy April 26

Primary
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Elder Logan Lake

Elder Daniel Thompson Elder Afumisieli FonuaElder Zachary Fisher

Full-time Missionaries in our area
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Their phone number is: 385-237-8928

Their email addresses are:
 500352728@missionary.org
 zfisher@missionary.org
 daniel.thompson@missionary.org
 afumisieli.fonua@missionary.org
 logan.lake@missionary.org



  1 Chad Austin
     Andy Clegg
  2 Joshua Zitzelsberger
  3 Corinne Hathaway
     Russ Messerly
     Terri Williams
  4 Rick Morris

  5 Dave Ellis
     Kaylin Nydegger
     Maggie Fullmer
     Jennifer Mitchell

May 2022

  1 Jim Hanson
     Isabelle Hauber
     David Jones
  3 Dresden Curtis
     Doug Jensen
  4 Vivienne Taylor
  5 Gail Atkinson
     Taylee Johnson
     Thatcher Olson
  8 Kristen Austin
  9 Weslie Austin
11 Megan Christiansen
13 Sean Christiansen
14 Bill Allen
15 Matthew Miles
18 Logan Curtis
     Craig Maxwell
     Ronee Scott
19 Steven Edmonds
21 Gloria Price
22 David Glauser
23 Nina Hauber
26 Brian Hone
27 Sallie Schmitt
     Jana Tucker
28 Debbie Bierman
     Alyssa Johnson
     Eric Schmidt
29 Virginia Timmons

Happy Birthday!

   

   Elder Matthew Miles
   Washington DC South
        Mission
   5242 Lyngate Court
   Burke, VA  22015

matthew.miles@missionary.org

Missionaries 
April 2022
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   Sister Amber Weight
   6310 114th Street
   Lubbock TX  79424-6024

   Texas, Lubbock Mission
   (Spanish speaking)
amber.weight@missionary.org

Ward Mission Leader:
Dave Ellis
   dellis@gmail.com  702-332-4103

Ward Missionaries:
Alexia Anderson
   alexiaanderson1@icloud.com
   385-210-5434
Mike Christensen
   Mike53mnc@gmail.com  801-856-5007
Gary and Susan Johnson
   gary@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7428
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Doug and Susan Milne
   doug@dastrupinsurance.com  
801-664-6713
   dosu7@hotmail.com  801-664-6714


